
 

 

 

Sutton Community Academy PE Kit/Policy 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

This letter is to inform/remind all students and parents/carers of the PE kit policy at Sutton Community Academy. 
  
The purpose of the policy is to keep students safe during lessons and dressed in appropriate clothing for exercise.  
 
We ask that all pupils wear full Sutton Community Academy kit to all PE lessons. 
 

Boys 

Official SCA red PE polo shirt/plain red polo shirt, SCA socks (which are now back in stock at Clement 

Taylor’s). Students are able wear black socks until these have been purchased. Shorts must be plain black. 

Students will only be permitted to wear black tracksuit bottoms (if they are branded, the logo must be 

small). 

 

Girls 

Official SCA red PE polo shirt/plain red polo shirt, SCA socks (which are now back in stock at Clement 

Taylor’s). Students are able to wear black socks until these have been purchased. Shorts must be plain 

black. Students will only be permitted to wear black tracksuit bottoms (if they are branded, the logo must 

be small). 

 

Black sports leggings – Leggings must be black (if they are branded, the logo must be small). 

 

Students will be expected to arrive at school in full PE kit and their school blazer on days they have PE 

lessons. All students will be indoors for PE during the first term. An update will be released to students 

once outdoor activities commence.  

 

Rules of participation 

 

 Trainers must be always be brought to school for PE lessons to allow staff to plan for all weather conditions. 
 When representing the school sports teams, all students will wear Sutton Community Academy PE kit or 

team kit.  
 Long hair must be tied back. 
 No jewellery should be worn in PE lessons.  
 No sports watches to be worn in PE lessons for safety reasons.  

 

If you have any questions regarding the Sutton Community Academy PE kit policy, please feel free to get in touch.  

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr B Jones Head of PE


